
Cummins Surveillance Panel Teleconference 
November 1, 2017 10:00 – 12:00 EDT 
 
Attendance: 
 
Sean Moyer - TMC 
Kevin O’Malley, Nick Ariemma, Patrick Joyce, John Alborn - LZ 
Bob Campbell , Christian Campbell- Afton 
Bob Salgueiro, Jim Gutzwiller - Infineum 
Jose Starling - SwRI 
Dan Lanctot - TEI 
Jim Moritz, Josh Ward  - Intertek 
Jim Rutherford - Chevron Oronite 
Ryan Denton, Phil Shelton, Christie Jackson -Cummins 
 
Agenda: 
 
Review wording and vote to incorporate the new LTMS into the ISB test. 
 
There was discussion around Kevin O’Malley’s draft LTMS wording as well as wording provided by Jim 
Rutherford that was discussed during a September 27-28 2017 statistician group meeting addressing the 
actions to take in the event a Level 3 Ei limit is exceeded.   
 
There was discussion around what limits would apply to new test stands and the question of whether 
the test would continue to be a lab based system or if the test would transition to a stand based system 
and what the implications of that change would be. 
 
The decision was to institute severity adjustments and continue with the lab based system and evaluate 
at a later date. 
 
There was more discussion around the burden of entry of stands into the system.   What would be the Ei 
and Zi limitis of new test stands.  The draft wording includes Level 1 Ei limits but should the limit be 
Level 3 Ei?   
 
The remainder of the draft documents was reviewed and edits were made.  The decision was the save 
the document and distribute it to the group for review.  Another call will be scheduled to review the 
document and vote on its acceptance.  
 
Next scheduled call will be Monday November 6th, 2017 at 10:30 EST. 
 
 


